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ACTION: Issuance of Special Flight Authorizations for Non-U.S. Registered Civil Aircraft
Date:
November 7, 2001



From:


Division Manager, AAL‑200 
Reply to

Attn. of:


Brian E. Staurseth

907-271-6543

FAX: 907-271-1665

To:
Manager, Fairbanks Flight Standards District Office 

Manager, Anchorage Flight Standards District Office

Manager, Juneau Flight Standards District Office.




Background:  In accordance with 14 CFR part 91.715, a non-U.S. civil aircraft which does not have a current airworthiness certificate or equivalent to a U.S. standard airworthiness certificate must be issued a Special Flight Authorization (SFA) to operate in the U.S.  Procedures to be used in issuing an SFA are contained in FAA Order 8130.2D, Chapter 7.  As of present the authority to issue SFAs has been delegated to each of our district offices in accordance with FAA Order 1100.5, Chapter 2, section 3.

In order to better serve the needs of our foreign carriers and effectively manage new security concerns, the division is implementing a change in the procedure for issuance of SFAs.  Effective December 15, 2001, all SFA requests will be handled by the Technical Standards Branch, AAL-230  All requests for SFAs received by the district offices should be directed to the Manager, AAL-230.  The manager will assign the issuance of any requested SFA to a Regional Airworthiness Specialist who will work directly with the requester.

John S. Duncan





AAL-200~JSD~~AAL-200A~MAP~~AAL-230~BC~~AAL-206~BES~~~~~~~~~~~~~~*

File: Regional Correspondence

WP: C:\My Documents\SFA\Memorandum.doc

AAL-206:BStaurseth:BES:907-271-6543:10/31/2001







